IMMINGHAM TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the 
Policy & Scrutiny Committee
6th February 2017
Present: 
K Houghton
N Castle
B Duke (Chair)
M Burton




M Cullum
S Swinburn
G Fox

Two members of the public were also present

Officer: D Jackson Clerk

Public: 3 members were present

To receive any apologies of absence from any member: 
Cllr Barton who was working
To receive any Declarations of Interest.
a) To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared: 

Cllr Burton declared a personal & prejudicial interest in item 99/16 as a member of the museum committee. He left the room for item min. 99/16.
b) To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below: 



Cllrs Fox, Duke, Swinburn & Cullum signed dispensations in relation to item min. no 99/16

 99/16:
Public Toilets: To consider a proposal for moving the public toilet facility on Saturday afternoons.


The Clerk outlined a cost saving proposal to relocate the public toilets into the other side of the Civic Centre (Museum entrance). These would be monitored by the Museum staff. It would equate to a saving of around £1500pa, of which the Museum would receive a donation of £1,000 to offset any costs for them. Members felt that this was a win win situation.
Recommended

that the proposal goes ahead as soon as the Clerk can make the necessary arrangements.
100/16:
Room Hire: To consider a request for free use of the Old Library.

Hope Community offer arts and crafts for the community on a weekly basis.  They have been running since October 2016 at Oasis every Sunday 11:30 til 1pm and attracts approx 20-30 people of all age groups. They self-fund this group which is free to attend. Oasis currently give us free room hire however, due to the change in the caretaking staff and school lettings this may no longer be possible after February. 
They have asked for free use from February to enable the group to continue.

Members generally thought that the let had great community use and was an asset, but they expressed some concerns about setting a precedent for the future.

Recommended

that the free let is granted for 3 months and that the Clerk draws up a policy for free use for members to consider.
101/16:
2017 Budget: To consider the draft budget for presentation to Council and recommend a precept levy.


Members considered the draft budget as submitted by the Clerk. The matter had been referred back to committee as a result of a possible reduction in the grounds maintenance SLA fee. The Clerk expressed concerns that the fee could be reduced by up to £7,000 and as such that gap needed to be funded somehow, either by a small increase in the precept or from existing budgets. After some debate over whether the small rise was acceptable it was
Recommended

that the precept is set at a 3.33% increase, to cover £4,000 of the new shortfall, and that Habrough & Stallingborough are written to, to explain the funding gap and their options to pay for the balance..
Meeting Finished at 6.40pm.
Next meeting: To be confirmed 
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